

LOGOS

A NEWSLETTER FOR TSUD FACULTY AND STAFF

MARCH 1995

Vol. XII, No. 5

TSUD HOSTS BLACK HISTORY MONTH ACTIVITIES



The Division of Student Affairs at Troy State University at Dothan hosted Malcolm Newman, Esquire, as a presenter during recognition of Black History Month on the TSUD campus. During his presentation entitled "Revival, Ritual, or Last Rites," he emphasized that black history is our history, no matter what race, creed, or ethnic background, and it should be carefully and thoughtfully respected by all people not only during the month of February but all year long. Shown with Mr. Newman (R) are (L-R) Debora Pettway, counselor for Student Support Services at TSUD; David Johnson, administrative assistant for Student Affairs at TSUD; and Dr. Francina Williams, director of TSUD's AmeriCorps program.

TRIO DAY ACTIVITIES HELD

On February 21, 1995, the TRIO programs from Cluster VI came together at Troy State University at Dothan to recognize National TRIO Day which was officially celebrated on February 25, 1995. The theme for the program was "TRIO: Meeting the Challenge of the 21st Century."

Schools participating in TRIO Day activities were TSUD, Wallace Community College-Dothan, Sparks State Technical College, Enterprise State Junior College, Troy State University-Troy, and McArthur State Technical College. Directors, Student Support Services participants, faculty, and administration from these schools were on hand to

recognize the value of TRIO programs to their students.

"Bringing students from the twoyear colleges to the TSUD campus provides an opportunity for TRIO participants to experience first-hand the university atmosphere. This integrated activity allows students to participate in the seamless web of educational activities promoted between TSUD and two-year institutions," said Dr. Charlotte Kirkland, director for TSUD's SSS program.

TRIO programs are made possible through the Higher Education Act of 1965. TRIO refers to the original three programs, but now there are five funded through the Higher Education Act: Student Support Services, Talent Search, Upward Bound, Equal Education Center, and Ronald McNair.

TRIO programs are designed to identify promising students (Talent Search), prepare them to do college level work (Upward Bound), provide information on academic and financial aid opportunities (Educational Opportunity Centers), and provide tutoring and support services to students once they reach campus (Student Support Services).

Ironically, at a time when the House Appropriations Committee considers various plans to slice as much as \$1.7 billion from money Congress appropriated for education programs in 1995, TRIO teachers, counselors, students, and graduates are seeking a full investment in all TRIO Programs to give an estimated 11 million Americans a realistic chance to participate more fully in America's economic and social life.

AMERICORPS INDUCTION HELD

The Troy State University at Dothan AmeriCorps/OPT (One Problem at a Time) program inducted forty-five (45) members on Friday, February 17, 1995, in Malone Hall on the TSUD campus.

Program participants in the induction ceremony included—Ms. Sherry Anderson, State AmeriCorps representative; Dr. Thomas Harrison, TSUD president; Dr. Jack Sublette, TSUD executive vice president; Dr. Barbara Alford, vice president for Special Programs at TSUD; Ms. Pamela Williamson, director of Counseling Services at TSUD; and Dr. Francina Williams, program director of AmeriCorps.

The AmeriCorps/OPT Program is an innovative program involving TSUD in collaboration with key community organizations, professionals, community volunteers, college students, and youth in solving public safety problems related to violence, crime, and substance abuse. In addition to addressing public safety issues, the program will also present a model for participating youth to assume responsibility for regenerating their communities. Approximately 350 young people will be involved in the local program.

Following the induction, members participated in a series of orientation and specialized training experiences related to Ameri-Corps/OPT. The members were then assigned to teams with the participating programs. The teams will teach and guide young people in using problem solving skills to focus on public safety issues identified at each location.

The Adolescent Resource Center, Boys Club of Dothan, Family Services Center, Girard Middle School, Girl Scouts Council, and Hawk-Houston Boys Club are the participating program sites. The Dothan Police Department, Dothan/Houston County Substance Abuse Board, and TSUD Continu-

GRANT MONEY DISTRIBUTED

Grant money in the amount of \$10,000, provided by the Alabama Power Foundation, Inc., was distributed by the School of Education at Troy State University at Dothan during a brief ceremony on the TSUD campus.

The grant enables the University to develop a Professional Development School Partnership between the TSUD School of Education and the Dothan and Ozark City School systems.

The Professional Development School Partnership enables students and interns at TSUD to observe, on a regular basis, classroom interaction, techniques, and methods used by the practicing teacher. In turn, students and interns are able to interact with the practicing teachers and not only learn to link theory with practice, but also to extend to the practicing teacher innovative instructional methods learned in the university course work. The greatest benefit is to the young students in the elementary schools who are reaping the rewards of energetic and innovative classroom instruction.



On hand to receive funds were Ms. Debbie Quattlebaum, principal of Thompkins Early Childhood Center, and Ms. Judy Tarter, elementary curriculum coordinator for Ozark City Schools; Dr. Betty Anderson, dean, TSUD School of Education; Dr. Betty Armstrong, principal of Cloverdale Elementary School; and Dr. Diane Murphy, assistant professor of educational leadership and chair of the Executive PDS Committee.

ing Education Center are training partners for the program.

An orientation session for the newly inducted members was held where program site administrators shared information about their programs with the AmeriCorps members. Ms. Ann Wells, director of TSUD Continuing Education, informed the members of course offerings that relate to their training needs. Presenters included the following:

The Adolescent Resource Center Ms. Altha Abdullah Executive Director The Dothan Boys Club Mr. Charles Camp Executive Director

The Family Services Center Ms. Linda O'Connell Executive Director

Girard Middle School Mr. J.B. Roland Principal

The Girl Scouts Council Ms. Angela Hope Member Representative

Hawk/Houston Boys Club Mr. Robert James Executive Director

FACULTY MEMBER OF THE MONTH

MR. JAY MUZA

Mr. Jay Muza, assistant professor in the College of Arts and Sciences, has been recognized as the



"Faculty Member of the Month."

Mr. Muza received his bachelor's and master's degrees from Florida State University and plans to defend his dissertation in March at FSU.

Prior to coming to TSUD in September 1994, he was an instructor at Tallahassee Community College. He also served as a hydrogeologist for three years with the Florida Department of Environmental Regulations and one year with Amoco Production Co.

He is a member of Sigma Xi, the Geological Society of America, and the Society of Economic Paleontologists and Mineralologists, where he serves on the K-12 Education Committee. He has published several articles in the area of paleoceanography in Proceedings of the Ocean Drilling Program, Scientific Research, Vol. 127 & 128, part 1; Antarctic Journal of the United States; and South Atlantic Paleoceanography, to name a few.

During his research efforts for his doctorate, Mr. Muza sailed aboard the *Resolution* and the *Glomar Challenger*, two of the premiere oceanographic scientific research vessels. In addition to his oceanographic studies, Mr. Muza enjoys art history.



DR. KUMAR RALLAPALLI

Dr. Kumar Rallapalli, assistant professor of marketing in the School of Business, has been recognized as the "Faculty Member of the Month."

Dr. Rallapalli received his bachelor's and master's degrees from Sri Venkateswara University in India. He has recently received his Ph.D. from the University of Mississippi.

Prior to coming to TSUD, he was a marketing research intern for Miles, Inc. in West Haven, CT.

Dr. Rallapalli has presented papers at national and international conferences and is currently involved in several marketing projects with local businesses. He is a member of Southern Marketing Association. American Marketing Association, and Academy Marketing Sciences. He has published articles in Journal of the Academy of Marketing Science, Journal of Business Ethics, Journal of Pharmaceutical Marketing and Management, Journal of Social and Administrative Pharmacy, Journal of Marketing Management, and International Marketing Review. He is also a member of Omicron Delta **Epsilon International Honor Society** for Economics.

He served this year as the coach for the first TSUD basketball team through the industrial league of Dothan Leisure Services.

In his spare time, he enjoys playing golf.

PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER OF THE MONTH

ED KIRKLAND

Ed Kirkland, coordinator for professional development for the Continuing Education program, has been



recognized as the "Professional Staff Member of the Month."

Kirkland received both the bachelor's and master's degrees in business administration from TSUD.

Prior to coming to TSUD in February 1991, he was sub-district

ACTIVITIES OF THE PRESIDENT

- Presided at TSUD Executive Council meetings.
- Presided at TSUD Administrative Council meeting.
- Participated in Career Day at TSUD.
- Attended a TRIO reception.
- Met with local legislators.
- Met with the TSUD/Wallace College Articulation Committee.
- Attended the Ernest Boyer Teleconference at TSUD.
- Attended TSU System Board of Trustees meeting in Troy.
- Attended TSU System -Planning meeting in Montgomery.
- Attended System Executive Committee meeting.
- Attended Council of Presidents at TSUM.
- Attended a Family Services Center Task Force meeting.
- Welcomed and inducted volunteers to the AmeriCorps program.
- Participated in the following Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce events:
 - > Executive Committee meetings.
 - > Board of Directors meeting.
 - > Member Orientation session.
 - > Adopt-A-School meeting.
 - > Education Committee meeting.

manager for Alabama Power Com-

pany.

Kirkland has been instrumental in the development of the American Management Association Certificate in Management program, the Child Care Certificate program, the Paralegal Studies Certificate program, and the Adult Care Certificate program. He provides business counseling for small businesses, either as a starting point, or at a point where they might need help.

He is a member of the Kiwanis Club of Dothan. Ed and his wife, Mary, also a TSUD graduate, reside in Ozark and attend Ozark First United Methodist Church, where he is a member of the choir. Other church activities include past-chairman of the Council on Ministries and the Membership and Evaluation Committee and past-president of the Methodist Men.

In his spare time, he enjoys music and sports.

CLASSIFIED STAFF MEMBER OF THE MONTH

JOY CARR

Joy Carr, departmental secretary for the College of Arts and Sciences, has been recognized as



the "Classified Staff Member of the Month."

Joy, a graduate of Geneva County High School, received her associate degree from Wallace College-Dothan in 1980.

Prior to coming to TSUD in June 1992, she was a secretary for the Dothan City Schools.

She is currently attending classes at TSUD to obtain a business degree and attending classes at the Continuing Education Center to complete the Microcomputer Certificate program.

Joy resides in Dothan and has two daughters: Amy, 16, and Allison, 14.

Library News

by Hong Wu, reference librarian

LIBRARIES IN CHINA

Libraries in China, as in Greece, were first organized as official archives and then as centralized government libraries and private libraries. The first royal archive can be traced back to Shang Dynasty (1765?-1123? B.C.) when documents were written on animal bones and tortoise shells, and later on bamboo and silk. However, many of the records were destroyed during one of the most notorious efforts at censorship in 213 B.C. The first Emperor of the unified China ordered that all books that were not in accord with his ideology be burned. The Emperor Wu, his successor (140 B.C.-80 B.C), made great efforts to recover the loss by dispatching officials to search for works of antiquity hidden in private collections. He built the first centralized imperial library with a collection of over 30,000 volumes. The man in charge of this library compiled "Classified Catalog" (26-6 B.C.), the earliest known annotated catalog and the first classification scheme used in China. The invention of paper around 100 A.D. and the movable-type printing technique in the 11th century gave great impetus to the production of books and the development of libraries in China.

After the People's Republic of China was founded in 1949, the government made all-out efforts to develop libraries, but around its goal of building a socialist society. Books that were at variance with Marxism were banned. Libraries, which had been using the Dewey Decimal Classification introduced into China in 1911, switched to the Chinese Classification System, which put Marxism as an independent category of learning above all others. Nevertheless, China has some of the most advanced library programs. Beijing Library, the national library founded in 1928, is one of the largest in the world and the largest in Asia with a collection of over 10 million volumes. Shanghai boasts the largest public library in Asia. Beijing University, the cradle of student movements, is the largest university library in China with a collection of over 4 million volumes. Li Dazhao, the founder of the Chinese communist party, was the one time director of the Library. He also helped Mao Zedong, the founder of the People's Republic of China, acquire a position as library assistant whose job was to carry the periodicals to readers' tables.

Library automation is still at the experimental stage in most Chinese Libraries. Romanization of Chinese characters has helped hasten the process. Leading libraries, such as Beijing Library, have partial online catalogs and access to OCLC and Dialog, two prominent library related online services based in the United States. Efforts have been made to integrate Chinese collections into the universal bibliographic control system. For example, Beijing Library sent its staff to be trained in the US to learn to input the bibliographic information of Chinese materials into the OCLC system. The Chinese library system, carrying with it a history of three-thousand years, is slowly but definitely striving towards the modern information world.

She enjoys reading, watching old movies, and playing the piano. In her spare time, she likes to go boating and saltwater fishing.

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Dr. Barbara Alford, along with Continuing Education, sponsored the 4th Business and Industry Coffee; represented TSUD at the Area

Chamber Legislative Reception; presented program to the Professional Women's Network; attended TSUD Black History Month program by Malcolm Newman, Esq., AmeriCorps Volunteer Program, Spotlight on Business, and Brown Bag Seminar by Dr. Windle; attended TSUM microwave preview of "Going the Distance"; attended WLI/Couch, Inc., luncheon presentation on economic development; attended final '95 campaign meeting for Wiregrass United Way Board of Trustees; attended meetings for TSUD participation with Rotary International visitors from South Africa.

Dr. Brenda Ameter hosted Creative Writing Club at her home on February 4; presided at the regular meeting of Houston Arts and Humanities and attended the Copper Blade Review book signing session at Bookland on February 10; attended the Southeast Society of Eighteenth Studies in Mobile on February 15-19 and presented a paper "Cavendish's View of Carnival: Personal and Societal" at the meeting on February 16; attended TRIO Day activities on February 21.

Dr. Betty Anderson attended AACTE conference in Washington, D.C. on February 10-15; attended TSU System deans meeting in Troy on February 22; visited Thompkins Early Childhood Center in Ozark on February 23.

Dr. Khamis Bilbeisi attended annual conference of Alabama Association of Accounting Educators held at Auburn University and Alabama State University on February 23-24. The discussions included an update on national issues and initiative in accounting, as well as an update on the activities of the Alabama State Board of Public Accountancy and the National Association of State Boards of Public Accountancy.

Dr. William Borders attended a "Train the Trainer" workshop on ISO 9000 in Warner-Robbins, GA, on February 2; taught a public workshop on SPSS for Windows and co-chaired a meeting of Delta Mu Delta on February 3; attended Career Day luncheon on February 7; presented public seminars on Conflict Management and Employee Empowerment on February 15 and 22; gave a presentation on quality leadership to the Pemco Management Association on February 16.

Dr. Robert Burroughs attended the Far West Popular Culture Conference in Las Vegas, NV, on February 3 - 5.

Ms. Sandra Carter attended the annual SACRAO (Southern Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers) in Jackson, MS, on February 4 - 8; attended SIS meeting in Troy on February 14.

Ms. Kay Denisar attended state meeting at Auburn University in Montgomery with staff of Continuing Education Departments, attended Professional Network Connection; attended 10-Year Gala Committee meeting.

Dr. Elizabeth Fell attended Professional Development School (PDS) meeting on February 1 and 8; met with assistant superintendent at Ft. Rucker concerning SACS 10-year visit on February 7 and 22; attended presentation celebrating Black History Month on February 15; met with Keloth Ann Thompson, Mixon Elementary, to set up PDS experiences for spring quarter.

Dr. Patricia Fritchie attended Career Day luncheon; met with Dr. Ron Jackson, principal of Dale County High School, regarding PLE experiences and reading inservice for content teachers; attended AATCE's National Conference in Washington, D.C.; also attended NCATE reception at NCATE headquarters in Washington, and toured the West Wing of the White House and the Old Executive Office Building while there; met with TSU-Troy, TSUM, and TSU-Phenix City reading personnel to establish reading course matrix.

Dr. Patricia Garlikov attended the Alabama Association for Young Children's Annual Meeting in Birmingham on February 10; gave presentation at A.C.E.I. meeting at Troy campus entitled "Literature Response in Kindergarten" on February 23; ECE 344/333 classes presented "Arctic Adventure" the culminating theme activity for the children and staff at Thompkins Early Childhood Center on February 23.

Dr. Jan Gunnels attended the meeting for TSUD Women on January 26; attended the 10th Anniversary Press Conference on January 30; attended the Continuing Education Workshop for "Online at TSUD" on February 10; hosted the

TAG ALONG!

Troy State University System Prestige and Collegiate car tags are available when you purchase or renew your Alabama license tags. With each tag sold, another \$50 goes directly to the general scholarship fund. So far, license tag sales have generated more than \$51,000 in scholarship money for deserving TSU System students. Your contribution can be designated by campus.

Visit your local probate office to purchase your TSU System tag.





celebration for the theme on "Quilts" with the ECE 633 students on February 14; completed consultant work with the program for 4 year olds at Ft. Rucker Primary School on February 16; took a group of graduate and undergraduate students to visit the Auburn Early Education Center and to meet with Dr. Janet Taylor, Auburn University, and Dr. Amanda Branscombe, Columbus College, on Saturday, February 25; attended Dr. Windle's presentation Brown Bag February 28.

Dr. Glenda Gunter enrolled in two workshops that are being taught over the Internet, "Roadmap Internet Workshop" and "The Gopher Workshop"; attended and participated in Career Day activities on February 7; attended the Southwest Instructional Georgia **RESA** Materials/Technology Conference in Albany, GA, on February 16; attended the National TRIO Day reception on February 21; met with school officials from Ozark and Dothan regarding networking of PDS schools; attended the Winter **Thompkins** Early **Festival** at Childhood Center in Ozark on February 23.

Dr. Robert Jones attended Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse Board meeting on February 6; attended Alcohol and Drug Abuse Association Board meeting in Montgomery on February 16; gave talk at Unity of Dothan and coordinated student chapter meeting of Alabama Counseling Association on February 19; attended Distance Education Panel on February 27; attended Brown Bag lunch with Dr. Windle on February 28.

Dr. Helen Livingston attended Chamber of Commerce reception; attended Women's Data Bank training session in Montgomery; attended TRIO meeting; assisted with "Spotlight on Business"; attended Chamber of Commerce Ambassadors luncheon.

TSU SYSTEM NEWS

News from Montgomery...

TSUM HOLDS REGIONAL CONFERENCE

Some 150 educators from throughout the Southeast took part in a regional conference on Distant Learning Degree Programs co-sponsored by Troy State University Montgomery, the Public Broadcasting System Adult Learning Service, and the Annenberg/CPB Project.

In opening the session, Judy Stone, executive director of Alabama Public Television, said "TSUM has been recognized nationally as a leader in education telecourses."

Keynote speaker for the conference was Jacques Dubois, PBS Going the Distance Project director and joint director of Distance Learning for Brevard Community College and University of Central Florida. Dubois gave an overview of the major issues relating to distance learning and outlined the goals of the PBS Going the Distance project.

G. Jack Allen, associate executive director of the Commission on Colleges of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools (SACS), addressed issues relating to academic quality and student services and outlined appropriate standards for developing programs and guidelines for evaluating activities and measuring student outcomes.

TSUM president, Dr. Glenda S. McGaha, noted that a number of TSUM's faculty members also were involved in presentations at the conference, and said the event "demonstrates the important value TSUM places on distance education and our mission of meeting the needs of adult students who must schedule their college course work around other life commitments."

Attending from TSUD were Dr. Barbara Alford, Dr. Jack Sublette, Dr. Helen Livingston, Ed Kirkland, Renee Green, and Kenny Fondren.

News from Troy...

TSU PICKS ADVANCEMENT VP

Troy State University Chancellor Dr. Jack Hawkins, Jr., has named Auburn University development director John White as TSU's new vice president for institutional advancement.

White will bring 12 years of development experience to his new position at TSU.

"John White brings experience, people skills, and enthusiasm to Troy State University," Hawkins said. "In view of higher education's increasing need for private support, John is a welcome addition in our effort to grow and sustain ongoing projects for the university."

The vice president for institutional advancement at Troy State University is the chief development officer for the TSU-Troy campus and is responsible for coordinating development and alumni affairs programs and policies.

White leaves a position at Auburn University as director of development for the college of education and the school of human services, where he was responsible for soliciting major gifts for Auburn University's \$175 million capital campaign.

Dr. Frank Lovrich attended meeting with Executive Director of ACHE in Montgomery, AL, on February 3; attended meeting with Wiregrass Higher Education Committee on February 13; attended TRIO reception on February 21; attended meeting with Dr. Flinn of the Troy campus on February 27; attended TSU System meeting in Montgomery on February 28.

Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin attended Career Day '95 on February 7; held a seminar on portfolios for winter quarter interns; met with area schools and executive committee on Professional Development Schools; attended Continuing Education Workshop "Online at TSUD"; attended Black History Month presentation by Mr. Newman; met with education faculty from TSU System on common course numbering; attended TRIO reception.

Ms. Janet McQueen attended Legal Issues Roundtable on the Family Medical Leave Act & Overtime Compensation Issues presented by Attorney Richard Lehr on February 23; attended National Trio Celebration on February 22.

Dr. Diane Murphy attended Auburn Leadership Conference on January 27-29; attended TSUD 10 Year Celebration press conference on January 30; completed Apple Partnership grant writing with Ozark City Schools; attended Career Day on February 7; met with Ozark City Schools' Professional Development Committee on February 8; was installed as member of Administrative Board at the First United Methodist Church in Ozark on February 8; assisted SDE in the writing of a resource guide for school administrators on February 10-11 and February 20-21; attended RESA Georgia Technology Conference on February 16; chaired Professional Development Schools Executive Committee on February 17; met with TSU-Troy, TSUM, TSU-PC representatives to coordinate course listings in Troy on February 22; attended a television presentation by Ernest Boyer on February 23.

Dr. Sarah Patrick presented a workshop entitled "A Sampler of Cooperative Learning Activities" at

the regional meeting of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics in Birmingham, AL, on February 9.

Dr. Kumar Rallapalli was asked to serve as a chairperson for the Marketing Sub-Committee of Dothan Conventions and Visitors Bureau; attended Dothan Advertising Federation meeting held at Holiday Inn South on February 8.

Dr. Darryel Roberds recently completed a consulting agreement with Regents College in New York, which called for the research and writing of test items in the areas of Human Resource Management, Labor Law, and employee performance appraisals. These items will be included in a nationwide standardized examination test bank.

Dr. Leonard Roberts attended meeting of the Houston Arts & Humanities at the Holiday Inn South on February 10; appeared on the Ann Varnum Show, WTVY-TV, on behalf of the Houston Arts & Humanities Council on February 17.

Dr. Jack Sublette attended Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Air Transportation Committee meeting on February 2; attended Career Day '95 luncheon on February 7; attended TSUD student basketball game and meeting of Dothan Advertising Federation to hear Jim Hartsfield's presentation on February 8; attended Continuing Education class "On-Line Seminar" on February 10: attended Malcolm Newman's lecture in honor of Black History Month on February 15; attended business writing seminar in Montgomery on February 16; attended National Association of Stu-Administrators Personnel drive-in workshop at AUM and made presentation, with Dr. Charlotte Kirkland, on TSUD's mentoring program and participated in swearing in ceremony for TSUD's AmeriCorps members on February attended TRIO program celebration on February 21; attended Houston-Henry County Rotary Club, served as master of ceremonies for the Houston County meeting of the 1995 Wiregrass Leadership Institute, participated in "Spotlight on Business" on February 23; attended presentation by Shadow Box Troupe in celebration of Black History Month on February 24; attended Dothan-Houston County Rotary Club on February 21 and 28.

Mr. Tony Whetstone introduced Jim Hartsfield as guest speaker at the Dothan Advertising Federation on February 8; attended TSU basketball game in Troy on February 11; attended SIS Committee meeting in Troy on February 14; attended TSUD AmeriCorps induction on February 17; gave a welcome to area 7th and 8th grade math competition students at "Math Counts" at TSUD on February 18; attended TRIO Day activities on February 21; attended "Spotlight on Business" at the Dothan Civic Center on February 23.

Mr. Bob Willis attended the Southern Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admission Officers Conference in Jackson, MS, on February 4-8, where he attended workshops on "Recruiting and Retaining a Diverse Student Population" and "Developing an Institutional Marketing Plan"; presented admission information to Wallace and ESJC students on February 16 and 17; attended and staffed TSUD booth at "Spotlight on Business" sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce on February 23.

Mr. Forrest Wood met with TSUD Technology Committee on February 7; attended Black History Month program on February 15.

1995 SPRING QUARTER REGISTRATION MARCH 27 & 28 9:00 A.M. - 7:00 P.M.

NEWS FROM.....

COURTESY COMMITTEE

The following courtesies were extended:

- * Get well card sent to: Mrs. Bertrez Moyer, Dr. Betty Anderson's mother.
- * Donations sent to: Saint Francis Hospice in memory of Mrs. Pat Reeves' mother, TSUD Student Activities Fund in memory of Dr. Larry Brown's father-in-law.
- * Sympathy card sent to: Mrs. Pat Reeves on the death of her mother.

CREATIVE WRITING CLUB

A group of TSUD students, along with Dr. Brenda Ameter, attended the Birmingham-Southern Writing Conference featuring Ray Bradbury on March 10-11.

GAMMA BETA PHI

The TSUD Chapter of Gamma Beta Phi met on Sunday, February 19, and formally began its annual induction campaign—preparing and addressing invitations. The March 12 meeting will be an introduction/get acquainted meeting. The formal induction will take place on Friday, April 28, 1995.

FROM THE TSUD FAMILY

Thank you so much for the engraved picture frame and silverware. Thank you all for thinking of us during this special time.

Scot, Susie, Lindsey and Russell Craig

Thank you for your thoughts, cards and calls during my mother's illness and subsequent death.

I want to also express my appreciation to the committee for the donation to the Saint Francis Hospice in memory of my mother.

Pat Reeves

Thank you so much for the beautiful picture frame. It was very thoughtful of you to remember us. We truly appreciate your kindness.

Sincerely, Yvette and Ron Bae

BIRTHDAYS FOR MARCH

- 1 March Morris
- 5 Jeanette Anglin
- 7 Robert Burroughs
- 8 Jolene Caylor
- 11 Mary Eve Shoaf
- 12 Hong Wu
- 13 Paula Booker
- 19 Ann Wells
- 19 Sam Wise
- 25 Thomas Anderson
- 29 Larry Howard

BIRTHDAYS FOR APRIL

- 1 Charles McArthur
- 9 William Borders
- 12 Mary Ann Brown
- 12 Anne Lorance
- 12 Rick Lewis
- 13 Leonard Roberts
- 13 Vernon Henderson
- 14 Dennis Coffey
- 14 Randall Weiss
- 16 John Woodham
- 19 Steve Cross
- 20 Glenda Gunter
- 22 Tracey Ingram
- 26 Dianne Newton
- 28 Mary Butler
- 30 Betty Anderson



HAPPY ST. PATRICK'S DAY FRIDAY, MARCH 17

LOGOS is printed on a monthly basis by the Office of University Relations in the Division of Student Affairs at Troy State University at Dothan.

PublisherTony WhetstoneEditorDr. Jack SubletteLayout & DesignTony WhetstoneTypistJoanne KristActivities of the PresidentCindy HalcombCourtesy CommitteeCindy HalcombLibrary NewsHong Wu

Troy State University at Dothan P.O. Box 8368 Dothan, Alabama 36304 (334)983-6556

Troy State University at Dothan is an equal opportunity institution and as such does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, age, disability, or national origin in any of its programs including admission of students and employment.

TROY STATE UNIVERSITY AT DOTHAN P.O. BOX 8368 DOTHAN, ALABAMA 36304